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The Directorate's Incompetence and Illegal Transferring of Appropriated Funds Has Cost the Mitigation Hatcheries $19.438 Million

Mr. Ashe, Dr. Gould, Ms. Dohner, Ms. Walsh, 
For the past four years the Directorate has pushed the concept through numerous budget documents that the Service's Fisheries program has insufficient funding available to fully operate all of the hatcheries in the National Fish Hatchery System (NFHS); to pull maintenance on all of the hatcheries in the NFHS and to fully operate all of the fish health centers involved in mitigation activities. The budget documents further explain that in order to fund all of the hatcheries and fish health centers in the NFHS the Service needs to secure reimbursable funds from the Corps of Engineers, Tennessee Valley Authority and the Bureau of Reclamation. In addition, the Directorate has pushed the concept that increases in uncontrollable costs have also been impacting its ability to fund the operations of the NFHS (Click Here).

However, reality has demonstrated that the insufficient funding problem is really tied more to the incompetence of the Directorate to negotiate for the correct amount of funding needed and the Directorate's two illegal transfers of appropriated funds away from the mitigation hatcheries to listed and at risk species.

For example, the Directorate's poor reimbursable negotiation skills from FY 2010 - FY 2015 has cost the mitigation hatcheries $11.4 million as follows:

Fiscal Year  Amount Needed   Amount Negotiated   Shortfall (Deficit)

FY 2010          $6 million             $4.7 million               $1.3 million

FY 2011          $6 million             $3.8 million               $2.2 million

FY 2012          $6 million             $3.8 million               $2.2 million

FY 2013          $6 million             $3.8 million               $2.2 million

FY 2014          $6 million             $3.8 million               $2.2 million

FY 2015          $6 million             $4.7 million               $1.3 million
  Totals          $36 million           $24.6 million            ($11.4 million)

In addition, the Directorate illegally transferred $4.7 million in Fisheries base funds away from the Fisheries program and they also illegally transfer $3.338 million in Congressional add on funds away from the mitigation hatcheries to listed and at-risk species. These two illegal transfers cost the Fisheries program and the mitigation hatcheries an additional $8.038 million.

The Directorate's incompetence in negotiating reimbursable contracts and the illegal transfer of Fisheries funds has cost Fisheries and the mitigation hatcheries $19.438 million during the past 6 years. In reality, the $19.438 million would have fully funded the hatcheries, fish health centers and offices involved in mitigation activities, covered the increases in uncontrollable costs and provided the Fisheries program additional funds that could have been used to address other needed program concerns.

We are shocked that the financial issues that have been swirling around the Fisheries program since FY 2010 have not drawn the attention of the Department of the Interior's Office of Inspector General or the Government Accounting Office. How are you folks keeping your jobs?
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